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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 27th June 2016 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock at 8.0 p m.
Present were:-  Mr John Griffiths (Chairman), Messrs Bryn Vaughan, Kevin Morris, Julian Harries

Mrs Anne James, Councillor David Howlett, Pembrokeshire County Council and the Clerk.
1. Apologies.

There were no apologies.
2. Read and sign Minutes of the AGM.

The minutes of the 2016 Annual General Meeting were read, agreed and signed.

3. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

4. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) POTHOLES. The potholes near Cwarre Duon Cross Roads and on the B4329 outside Cartref and Upper Farm, Woodstock have not yet been repaired. These are to be reported to Pembs County Council once again.
(b) ENTRANCE TO SCOLLOCK WEST. The Clerk read out a letter of reply received from Mr Darren Thomas, Head of Highways and Construction, Pembs County Council which stated that raising the verge to the north of the entrance would be of no benefit but that two marker posts would be installed. The two marker posts have already been installed. The letter also mentioned adjusting the level of a gully grating near New House Farm. This work has also been carried out. 
(c) The Chairman gave a brief report on a worthwhile PALC/OVW meeting he attended recently regarding the Charter and the future of Community Councils within Pembrokeshire.
(d) SCOLTON COUNTRY PARK. The Clerk read an email reply received from Mr Mike Cavanagh, Head of Cultural Services, Pembs County Council stating that there is no plan at present to introduce a short stay parking charge at the Country Park.

(e) CODE OF CONDUCT. Code of Conduct training will take place on Thursday 7th July at Crymych when the Chairman and Clerk will attend. Training for other members will take place on Tuesday 12th July at Clarbeston Road Hall. Both meetings to commence at 7.30 p m.
5. Highway Matters.
(a) HEDGE TRIMMING. Comments were made by Members regarding vegetation on hedgerows causing poor visibility, especially at cross roads such as Parcyllyn and Cwarre Duon. Also place-name signs and some warning signs being obscured by the long grass.
(b) The ARAF/SLOW road markings outside the entrance to Middle House, Ambleston are faded and require repainting.

(a) and (b) to be brought to the attention of Mr Darren Thomas, Head of Highways &


Construction, Pembs County Council.

(c) JAPANESE KNOTWEED. Japanese Knotweed was reported at the following locations. On Ambleston Common, on Wallis Common one patch opposite Upper Pencastell and several patches further in on the common, between Gwndwn Gwyn and Rinaston Farm not far from an agricultural shed, and on the B4329 near to Greenfield, Woodstock near a bridleway sign. All these patches to be reported to Mr Neil McCarthy, Pembs County Council for the patches to be sprayed.
(d) A drain grating on the bend below Longstone requires attention. It appears that tarmac has been applied recently around the edge of the grating.

(e) POTHOLES AND POOR ROAD SURFACE. Potholes were reported at the following locations:-


(i) Between Ambleston Cross Roads and Ambleston Village, 40 yards from the cross roads;


(ii) Midway between Ambleston Cross Roads and Ambleston Village at a passing place there is 
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a very large deep pothole.

(iii) The road surface of the road from Wallis Lodge to Wallis Village is breaking up in many 


places and requires attention.


(d) and (e) to be reported to the Service Line, Pembs County Council.

6A. Planning.
A planning application for an Extension to rear of property at Lower Pencastell, Wallis had been observed by John Griffiths, Kevin Morris and Anne James prior to the meeting. They supported the application.
6B. Hire of Hall for Meetings.
John Griffiths declared an interest being an officer of the Hall Management Committee and took no part in the discussion. The immediate past Chairman Kevin Morris took the Chair. It was proposed by Julian Harries, seconded by Bryn Vaughan and agreed to pay the £30.00 hire fees for the period January 2016 to June 2016 inclusive.
7. Clerk’s Salary and Expenses.

John Griffiths declared an interest and took no part in the discussion. With Kevin Morris remaining in the Chair it was proposed by Julian Harries, seconded by Anne James and agreed to pay the Clerk a salary of £1375.00, the same amount as last year. It was proposed by Julian Harries, seconded by Bryn Vaughan and agreed to pay the Clerk’s expenses of £23.07.
8. Correspondence.
(a) CRUSE BEREAVEMENT CARE (PEMBROKESHIRE BRANCH). A letter requesting financial support was discussed. It was proposed by Anne James, seconded by Bryn Vaughan and agreed to make a donation of £30.00.

(b) It was agreed not to give support to Shelter Cymru.

(c) DYFED POWYS COMMUNITY MESSAGING (DPCM). Email received from PCSO Jude Parr regarding Community Councils becoming members of DPCM, this being a free Community Messaging system that allows registered parties to receive up-to-date crime notification in their area. It was proposed by Anne James, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to join.
(d) The following were received for information:-

(i) Paul Davies AM timetable for Advice Surgeries.


(ii) Ombudsman’s Annual Report for 2015/16.

9. Any Other Business.
(a) Llysyfran YFC are hosting a concert on Friday 1st July 2016 at the Party in the Parc venue at Llysyfran. The Commencing time for the concert has been brought forward from 7.0 p m to 6.30 p m.
(b) 30 YEARS SERVICE. The Clerk was congratulated on completing thirty years service as Clerk to Ambleston Community Council.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.45 p m.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 25th July 2016.
